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Homerton Early Years Centre 
Arrivals and Departures Policy & Procedures

Our Centre will give a warm and friendly welcome to each child on arrival and ensure that they depart safely at the end of each session.

Arrivals

The rooms and outside area will be prepared for the children’s arrival and all daily health and safety checks completed.

On arrival, parents and adult carers will immediately record the child’s time of arrival in the daily register. The children will also self-register by finding their name in the pockets and putting it on the board.  Staff will record reasons for children’s absence on the register.
Departures

Parents and carers are expected to collect their child by coming to the entrance door/gate or classroom depending on the class. One member of staff will be at the door/gate or classroom and the other will sit with the children to ensure safe handover. When children go home at the end of their session (11.45am, 3.00 or 3.45pm), from Late Owlets (5.45pm), from the Nest (12am, 1pm, 4pm, between 4pm - 5.45pm) or from holiday club, staff will sign their children out and pass them any accident forms from the day.

After school when collecting from Owlets, Nest or during holiday club, parents/carers will ring the relevant bell and only Owlets/Nest staff will answer this whilst the other staff member looks after the children.

If the child is to be collected by someone other than those named on the admissions form, this must be indicated to a member of staff prior to the start of the session and recorded by the parent/carer in the messages book in each room. These messages will be passed on to lunch staff and Owlets if appropriate. Ideally the adult nominated to collect a child must be one of those names on the admissions form. Only adults – aged 16 years and over – and with suitable identification, will be authorized to collect children.

In the event that someone else should arrive to collect a child without prior notice being given to the Centre, the staff will telephone the parent/carer immediately.

If the parent/carer or designated adult is going to be late in picking up their child, they must call to inform the Centre at the earliest opportunity.  If the Centre is not informed, then the Uncollected Child Procedure will be activated.

No child will be allowed to leave the Centre unaccompanied.

Absences

If a child is going to be absent from a session, parents/carers must contact the Centre in advance and give reasons for absence, which are then recorded in the register.

If a child is absent without explanation, staff will contact the parents/carers to try to ascertain the reasons behind this.  In the case of vulnerable children, staff will phone parents on the day of absence. For all other children this will be after 1 or 2 days.

Regular absences from the Centre could be an early sign and/or symptom that a child or family may be encountering some difficulties and might need support from the relevant statutory agencies.  The Centre staff will always try to discover the causes of prolonged and unexplained absences and where necessary, complete Early Help Assessment (EHA) forms.

Staff and Visitors

See Security Policy & Procedures
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